## COUNTY OF BATH, VIRGINIA ELECTORAL BOARD MEETING BATH COUNTY HISTORICAL SOCIETY BOARD ROOM 65 COURTHOUSE HILL ROAD WARM SPRINGS, VIRGINIA 24484

Wednesday
December 8, 2021, 3:00 p.m.

Eric Johnson, Chairman; Liz Knapp, Vice Chair; Nancy Peery, Secretary.

And Donna Weaver, Bath County General Registrar

Eric called the meeting to order at 3: p.m.

Minutes called for approval from November 5, 2021. Eric made a first motion and Liz seconded the motion.

## Old Business:

No old business

## **New Business:**

- · Redistricting is still in the court system.
- No elections in March. Primaries will be held June 21, 2022 and early voting will start on May 6, 2022.
- VEBA meeting will be at The Homestead March 18-20, 2022.

## General Registrars Report:

- Appointment letters have been mailed out to The Officers of Election and their oath must be taken by March 1<sup>st</sup>, 2022.
- Color code important envelopes for the next election.
- Next training with OE's have the OE's take down the envelopes. No complaints from last year's training.
- Donna will be moving her office in January to the smaller room and then all the early voting will be done in the larger office.
- Early voting accommodated 262 voters in November 2021 election. 92 ballots were sent out by mail and 73 were returned.
- Haley Woodzell will not be returning to work at the first of the year. Donna will post the part time position on the county website in January.
- · Appreciation dinner for The Officers of Election is tentatively set for February.

Eric adjourned the meeting and Nancy seconded the motion. Next meeting will be on January 12, 2022.